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MEETING AGENDA
Meeting Date: Monday, November 4th, 2024
Meeting time: 6 PM 
Meeting Location: SMHS Lecture Hall
Officers Present:
President-Natalie Dinnell
Treasurer-Elisabeth Escobar
Head Varsity Baseball Coach-Michael Deardoff
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm.
· Treasurer’s Report
-Balance as of 10/31/24: $18,286.21
-Total deposits: $10,597.82
-Total withdrawals: $3,139.72
-Purchase breakdown: Laser Grading Varsity Field, Taxes Filing, Commercial Locate- Concrete work for remodel, Banner Replacements, Wind Shades, Winter ball- fees, decals, Snack shack restock
· Follow-Up Items
-Pickleball Fundraiser 
	Sunday, November 17th from 2-5 pm at Chicken N Pickle.  We have 18 teams registered and 46 spectators who will attend.  Attendees are encouraged to arrive at 1:30 for registration with the tournament starting right at 2:00.
	Board members met with Jenny, our community liaison, to finalize the contract.  We will be renting 3 outdoor courts with the attached outdoor area for spectators.  Booster club will be providing chips and dip for a snack.  All other food and beverage purchases will be on an individual basis and ordered from their restaurant.  The venue will provide check in table and chairs, pickleball expert to run the tournament, a water station, and equipment if needed.  We will bring canopy tent, white board to track tournament results, raffle baskets, square terminal to accept raffle ticket sales, sponsor banner, zip ties, cash prize.
· Upcoming needs/events: 


-Adopt a Family
	We are adopting two families this year.  We won’t have gender or ages until after Thanksgiving.  Coach will add the donation option to the square site and the booster club will send out emails to advertise.  We would like the players to help shop and wrap the presents similar to last year.  We discussed hosting a wrapping party on the last day of the semester for the players.  We mentioned the need for a bigger classroom to use for the wrapping.  We are aiming for $75 per child with any extra donations going toward family gifts.
-Family/Alumni Day
	Scheduled for Saturday, January 4th at Sunrise.  We discussed each board member being over one major area with all helping out as needed.  This will help with organization and delegation.  The following assignments were discussed: Shirlyn-food, Jodi-activities, Elisabeth-communications, Natalie-clean up, set up, insurance, reservations, overall details
Tentative schedule was discussed:
10-11:15-“Relive Glory Days”
11:15-11:30-Ceremony to retire jerseys
11:30-12:15-Home run derby (alumni only)
12:15-2-Lunch, games, socialize
	We discussed asking Leslie to take pictures during the event and also a group photo of all of the alumni.
	Coach would like to give each alumni who attends a shirt.
	We discussed setting up a table with some kind of display showing the improvements made to the facility and listing out the improvements we are hoping to do in the future.  We are hoping this will provide for the alumni who desire to make a donation or give back to our program in some way.
	We discussed the need for an electronic RSVP form to better gauge the number attending.  Coach would like name, contact info, if they are attending or not, how many they will be bringing with them, and shirt size.  Elisabeth volunteered to make and Coach will send out.
	The booster board will meet separately to plan more details which will be presented at the December meeting for approval.
-Renew Insurance-to be done by end of December for 2025
-Next booster meeting – December 2nd at 6PM
· Coach Needs/Updates
-Clean and frame jerseys that will be retired and given to players at Alumni Day.
-Purchase parts to sharpen mower blade.  Coach will send us the invoice.
-Coach would like to purchase a system to live stream/record the varsity games.  He is pricing out options and looking at which equipment will be best and if we can use an ipad we already have.  Possibly looking to purchase on a black Friday sale.
-Coach would like to purchase signs to hang on remaining posts reminding spectators not to hang anything on our new backstop netting.
-Dugouts are being pressure washed to remove old vinyl in preparation for painting.  Paint and sealer will be donated.  

Parent Feedback/Questions	
-A suggestion was given to rent out pop up tents to out of town teams during the tournaments we host in the summer.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:49pm.
Respectfully submitted by Natalie Dinnell, President
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